
South Alexander Road between Germania and West Sardis is CLOSED to through traffic 
per the Saline County Road Department due to concerns over the two-lane bridge at 19581 S. 
Alexander.   There is no current threat to life or property. Barricades are in place at the bridge.  
Residents living north of that location can go to and from their homes via Germania, and those 
south of that location are advised to use West Sardis.   Further updates will be provided as the 
situation changes. 
 
 

 


